
 

 

Report on Christmas and New Year 2025 Celebration 

Organized by: Jesus Youth and Music Club, De Paul College 

Date: 19th December 2024 

Venue: Government Higher Primary School, Basthipura 

Beneficiaries: School Students 

Introduction 

On 19th December 2024, the Jesus Youth and Music Club of De Paul College 

jointly organized a festive celebration of Christmas and the upcoming New Year 2025 

at Government Higher Primary School, Basthipura. The event was designed to spread joy, 

hope, and goodwill among the students and to promote the spirit of sharing and 

community service. 

Event Highlights 

• Welcome and Introduction: 

The event began with a warm welcome by the coordinators of Jesus Youth and 

the Music Club, who introduced the purpose of the celebration and the importance of 

the festive season as a time for giving and togetherness. 

• Cultural and Musical Performances: 

Members of the Music Club performed lively Christmas carols and popular songs, 

creating a cheerful and festive atmosphere. The performances included both vocal and 

instrumental music, engaging the children and encouraging them to join in. 

• Interactive Sessions: 

Students from the school were invited to participate in interactive games and 

activities, fostering a sense of camaraderie and joy. The event also 

featured storytelling sessions highlighting the values of kindness, generosity, and 

hope. 

• Distribution of Bags: 

As part of the celebration, the organizers distributed school bags to all the students 

present. This gesture was aimed at supporting the children’s educational journey and 

bringing smiles to their faces. 

• Message of Hope and Goodwill: 

Representatives from Jesus Youth shared inspiring messages about the meaning 

of Christmas and the importance of starting the New Year with hope, positivity, and a 

commitment to helping others. The event underscored the core values of both 

Jesus Youth and the Music Club—service, compassion, and the transformative power 

of music and community. 

• Vote of Thanks: 

The program concluded with a vote of thanks by the school principal, who 

expressed gratitude to the organizers for their thoughtful initiative and for 

bringing festive cheer to the students. 



Conclusion 

The Christmas and New Year 2025 celebration at Government Higher Primary School, 

Basthipura, was a resounding success. The collaborative efforts of Jesus Youth and the Music 

Club of De Paul College brought joy, inspiration, and practical support to the school 

community. The distribution of bags and the festive performances left a lasting impression 

on the students, embodying the true spirit of the season. 

 

 

 

 


